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Redistricting: Some shrug, Ackerman looks to Queens

by Jimmy Vielkind

March 7, 2012

Rep. Gary Ackerman, a Democrat whose district straddles Nassau County and Queens, said he would run in a proposed Queens district though he lives, to the east, in Roslyn heights on Long Island.

The districts were drawn by U.S. Magistrate Roanne Mann, who is serving as a special master for the state’s redistricting process. Ackerman had been merged into the same district as Rep. Steve Israel, D-Huntington, but a Queens run would spare a primary as the proposed Queens district does not contain an incumbent.

    “The new Sixth CD is a fantastic district in Queens where I grew up, went to public school and college, and started my family and my business,” said Ackerman. “It contains my political base and longtime roots, and I have had the privilege of representing approximately 90% of it during my 34 years in the State Senate and U.S. Congress. Throughout this time, I have been honored to win the overwhelming support of the people Rita and I grew up with, and the people our children grew up with, and the wonderful people who reside in these great and diverse communities. I look forward to continuing to fight for them in Congress for many more years to come.”

Capital Region representatives were more blase about the new lines. An aide to Rep. Bill Owens, a Plattsburgh Democrat who Mann proposed to extend south into northern Saratoga County, declined to comment.

Rep. Paul Tonko, D-Amsterdam, whose district would pick up the other half of Saratoga County, was unavailable for an interview, his aides said, but issued this statement:

    “The Congressional district lines are not yet finalized and the process continues to play itself out. I anxiously await the conclusion of this process – a conclusion that I hope embraces fair districts and enables the voters of our area to be certain which district they will be a part of.”

Rep. Chris Gibson, R-Kinderhook, was similarly unspecific in his statement on the proposal, according to a statement from his aide Stephanie Valle.

    “Congressman Gibson remains focused on serving the constituents of the 20th Congressional District and working toward his three goals of growing the economy, restoring fiscal responsibility, and protecting freedoms. Certainly, we don’t want to lose any part of our current district, but recognize there may have to be some measure of change. However, the redistricting process is one that is beyond our control. Regardless of the ultimate outcome, the Congressman will continue to work to serve the interests of Upstate New Yorkers.”
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